Project Name:  Project Literacy Costa Rica
location: Tirrases in San Jose, Costa Rica    
Beneficiaries: Foundation Curridabat  
Wat was accomplished: Computer Learning Center opened in a very impoverished area of San Jose, Costa Rica.  A Technical High School donated a classroom for the project.  We provided 17 sets of a Desk, Chair, Computer, Monitor Keyboard and Mouse.    
Sustainability: Foundation Curridabat has run the Computer Learning Center since it went in.    
Budget: $24,525
Time frame: End of 2010
Implementing partners: Rotary Club of San Pedro Curridabat   
Rotarian involved and his Club:  Rotary Club of San Pedro Curridabat   Esteban Looser

Rotary “Project Literacy” Costa Rica
 
“You stop when you want to stop. You are afraid out there but hunger is stronger than fear.  Said by a Former 18 year old prostitute.

 

While recently in San Jose, Costa Rica, I had the privilege of meeting Esteban Looser, the President of the San Jose Rotary Club.  At some point in our discussion, the topic turned to a troubling and seemingly growing problem, child and young adult prostitution.  I was stunned by what I heard, especially in light of the fact that Costa Rica literacy amongst teenagers, was amongst the highest in Latin America and the standard of living, relatively high.  This didn’t make sense until I began to understand some basic Costa Rican facts.
 

Costa Rica economy is primarily expanding to include strong, american technology and tourism.  Spanish is the offcial language and English, the secondary.  These children are not literate in English which is becoming almost as common place and necessary as Spanish.  Unless you speak English, good paying jobs are far and few between.  One of the fastest growing workforces, especially in San Jose, is child prostitution, fueled by the American tourist dollar which gives these children economic incentive to stay there.  Most children who succumb to prostitution do so before the age of 12 and are referred to as “the working girls”.  Most well paying jobs require English and or computer skills which these children are well qualified to learn, given the opportunity.  Exploitation is well in excess of 5,000 tourists per year and growing.
San Jose is becoming the hemisphere best known as the play ground for pediophiles.  This is a highly organized industry that promises “good money and protection”.  Nothing could be farther from the truth.
 

The goal of “Project Literacy” is to reach children at a young age and educate them in the english language as well as in computer applications.  
 

“Project Literacy” What it is:

Project Literacy will create a center committed to teaching children and young adults english and basic computer skills.  We will create a classroom invoironment with desks, chairs, computers, headsets, and software.  The software being purchased will be installed on a file server and will teach beginning to advanced English courses in modules.  These courses will be self paced and will be be available on any computer in the classroom.  There will be modules on basic computer skills.  A course on basic Windows use, Vista use, Word, Excel and Outlook.  Students will get a certificate of completion as they complete each module and pass a writen test.  We will start the program out with English training.  Availability of a PC based computer application training in Spanish is being researched.
Getting the word out:

Our goal is to reach children through local schools, visit local police stations, hospitals, ect.  We will also be passing out flyers on the streets of San Jose and to parents as they drop their children off for school.
Selecting students for Project Literacy:

There will be an application and interview required for each student applying.  There will be basic requirements that are not set up at this time.  The person in charge on site will be able to use their discreation from the application and interview to decide if they are approved.  In the beginning there will be ten work stations so ten students can be trained at once.  
Hours of operation:

The students can come in every day of the week but there will be a maximum of two hours per student per day.  The center will be open 6 days a week from Monday through Saturday.  Hours are 9 am to 6 pm Monday to Friday and 9 am to 4 pm on Saturday.

Needs for Project Literacy:

In order to launch our program we will need a space. (preferably a donated space that can house ten computers, desks and chairs)  We will need to purchase desks, chairs, computers, headsets, a file server with server software, age appropriate software for learning English and to teach computer skills.  We will also need a person that can teach beginning english to young children.  This will be for the younger children that can not sit in front of a computer to learn English.  For financial information please see spreadsheet attached.
Who is overseeing this project?
Ron Kohl and the Rotary Club in San Jose will be monitoring the progress on Project Literacy as it comes to fruition.  Ron will be going to Costa Rica in July to look for a place to set up the center.  He will also be talking to police, hospitals and schools to see what their reaction is to Project Literacy.
Timeline for Project Literacy:

The plan is to present the application and package to Rotary International for the Matching Grant in July 2008.  We are hoping to get approval for this project very soon.  We will use many of the same vendors that the San Jose Rotary Club used to get desks, chairs and computers for their virtual library.  Our hope is to open this training center to the public by the second quarter of 2009.
A project of the San Jose, Costa Rica Rotary Club:

Through Rotary International’s Matching Grant Program, the San Jose Rotary Club is in the process of getting money to purchase books, computers, software, chairs, desks, a television and a video player to create a virtual library in San Jose.  The television and video player are for teacher/librarian training and also for students to watch educational videos.  They found a church that has donated space for this library.  The librarians will be volunteers.  The desktop computers will be networked and there will be a file server with hundreds of books available to each desktop computer.  The San Jose Rotary Club is targeting adults with this project.

The reason I highlight this project is because Project Literacy needs some of the same items they will be purchasing for this project.  Although our project targets children to young adults.  Esteban knows where they got the desks, chairs and computers.  The San Jose Rotary Club will be helping monitor the progress of the project.  We will use the same contacts as the San Jose Club as we buy the items we need. 
A note from Ron Kohl:

Each time I’ve been to Costa Rica my heart goes out to every one of the boys and girls I see on the streets.  These kids have seen how much money they can make on the street.  It is very difficult to convince them that there is a better way.  My goal is to give children and young adults a hope and a future that keeps them away from the streets.  This way they will not be forced into going out and selling themselves.  My heart goes out to every one of these children.  Project Literacy is created to help these kids and to make a change in the mind-set that is so accepatable in Costa Rican communities.
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Dia: 3 de diciembre
Hora: 10:00 a.m.
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